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Your kindness in action
The life-changing impact of your generosity  
over the past year

You have helped to support...

Your generosity has helped to support:

Thank you  
for helping  
us to raise  

$9.7M  
in 2023-24 

Specialist 
nursing positions 
and scholarships

 Gifts of Hope for 
cancer patients

Compassionate 
support for palliative 

care patients

New surgical 
equipment and 

medical technology

Over $600k  
for health and 

medical research

And more

Support for regional 
hospital services 

and care

40%

22%

12%

9%

9%

6%

Area of greatest need 

Expanded hospital services 

Innovative medical equipment 

Medical and health research 

Clinical services 	

Patient and caregiver support 

Community services 	
2%

Thank 
you
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What’s on  
your mind?   
A quick-fire Q&A with our  
CEO, Bianca Pietralla

Q
	 What’s been your most memorable 
moment as Foundation CEO?

A
	 It’s hard to choose just one! Hearing from 

a patient or client on the very personal, 
life-changing impact donor support has 
had for them and their family always 
touches my heart. 

	 One of the first times I recall this 
happening was when Intraoperative 
Radiation Therapy (IORT) was first made 
available to patients at our St John of God 
Subiaco Hospital. IORT delivers a one-
time, targeted dose of radiation to breast 
cancer patients during surgery, meaning 
a patient can avoid spending weeks 
receiving traditional radiotherapy. 

	 I still remember the hospital’s first-ever 
IORT patient, Debra, and how grateful she 
was to donors for making this treatment 
possible. 

	 I’ve also been honoured to connect with 
some very special donors alongside 
their families during their best and 
darkest times. One of whom sadly lost 
his battle to cancer after receiving novel 
immunotherapy treatment, which gave him 
another few years of quality life with his 
beloved family. Supporting oncology trials 
through philanthropy became a cause that 
was personal and meaningful for him. His 
passing was incredibly sad, but it was a 
privilege and honour to have known him 
and provide comfort that his legacy could 
continue in line with his wishes to help 
future generations of cancer patients. 
That’s something I’ll never forget.

Q
	 If you could switch roles with  
any caregiver at St John of God 
Health Care for a day, who would  
it be and why?

A
	 I have an immense amount of respect and 

admiration for our nursing caregivers, who I 
see work incredibly hard each day to deliver 
care of the highest standard to patients in 
our hospitals and services. I would consider 
it an honour to spend time seeing the world 
through their eyes. I’ve been a patient 
myself throughout life’s moments in some 
of our WA hospitals, from celebrating the 
births of my two children, to having surgery, 
and I have always been in awe of how the 
whole team goes above and beyond to 
ensure every person in their care is treated 
with compassion and dignity, offering 
comfort in times of need.

Q
	 What are you looking forward to in 
the final few months of 2024?

AA
	 Christmas! The festive season is such 

a special time, where people often feel 
inspired to reflect on their blessings and 
find ways to give back to those in need. It’s 
a time when our community truly embraces 
the spirit of giving, hope and joy, including 
all of our hospitals and services. 

	 One of my colleagues in the Foundation has 
quite the collection of Christmas shirts, and 
we always have office Christmas decoration 
competitions, both of which always make 
me smile. I cherish spending Christmas time 
with family and friends, enjoying the warm 
weather and joy of the season.

Do you have a question for Bianca?  
Please write to us at Foundation@sjog.org.au and we’ll do our best to get it in print! 
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Family tradition of 
fundraising continues
Making world-class health care available closer to home

It’s back to the future for  
St John of God Bendigo Hospital’s 
Anna Hill, who is continuing the 
family tradition of raising funds 
for excellence in health care.

Anna is the granddaughter 
of Frank K. Hill, a respected 
Bendigo businessman and gifts 
chairman of the Mount Alvernia 
Hospital building appeal 
(now St John of God Bendigo 
Hospital), who set out to raise 
$2 million in 1968. That would 
be equivalent to $17.6 million 
today, according to the Reserve 
Bank’s inflation calculator. 

Anna’s grandmother, Bon Hill, 
was also the first president of 
the Ladies’ Auxiliary and led the 
hospital’s fundraising efforts for 
20 years.

Anna is driven to serve her 
community in the same way 
as her grandparents, to help 
ensure state-of-the-art, high 
quality care, closer to home.

She is currently 
leading the campaign 
to raise $2 million for 
a da Vinci Xi surgical 
robot, which will 
transform surgery  
for patients in the 
Bendigo and Loddon 
Mallee regions.

Anna Hill

 The original brochure from the 1968 fundraising campaign led by Anna’s grandfather Frank Hill
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Anna, who is the hospital’s 
Director of Marketing and 
Business Development, was 
born at Mount Alvernia Hospital 
along with her two older brothers, 
Francis and William.

“I’m proud of the family tradition 
and feel it’s an honour and a 
privilege to follow in the footsteps 
of my philanthropic grandparents,” 
Anna said.

“The da Vinci Xi is a breakthrough in 
surgical technology that will enable 
high precision cancer surgery for 
patients in Bendigo and the Central 
Victorian region without the need to 
travel to Melbourne.

“Every dollar that is donated will 
enable us to innovate and improve 
our community’s care.”

The da Vinci Xi will enhance  
St John of God Bendigo Hospital’s 
capabilities for prostate 
surgery, colorectal surgery, 
thoracic surgery, and renal 
and gynaecological surgical 
procedures.

 Bon Hill (centre) - President, Mount Alvernia Ladies’ Auxiliary 1967

Please donate online now at 
sjogfoundation.org.au/donate-Bendigo 
or by calling St John of God Foundation 
on 1800 281 288. 

 Frank K. Hill - Gifts Chairman,  
Mount Alvernia Hospital Building 
Appeal 1968

SPRING 2024     |      5



Why We Give...
Making a donation to a cause close to your heart can be a deeply personal gesture.  
We are genuinely grateful when donors share their stories with us, and give us an 
insight into why they choose to give.  

Donations from generous 
individuals, families, and 
organisations directly support 
the facilities, equipment, and 
care for people in our hospitals 
and services. In this edition, we 
are privileged to share the giving 
stories of Piacentini & Son, 
an earthmoving and transport 
company in WA’s South West.

The generosity of Piacentini & 
Son and their employees, through 
their Workplace Giving Program, 
has provided crucial support for 
cancer patients experiencing 
financial hardship related to their 
cancer treatment. We call this 
support a ‘Gift of Hope’.

“Through supporting Gifts of 
Hope, we have been able to 
assist people at often the most 
vulnerable moment of their lives,” 
said Alison Piacentini.  

“It’s great to know we have been 
able to make a difference.”

In honour of the many 
Australians diagnosed with 
breast cancer each year, 

Piacentini & Son has also 
painted a new ‘Panther Series II 
Low Loader’ vehicle completely 
pink. Affectionately known as 
the ‘Pink Panther’, this vehicle 
symbolises the community’s 
fundraising efforts. Over $105,000 
has been raised through raffles, 
events, and merchandise sales 
for breast cancer treatments and 
care at St John of God Bunbury 
Hospital.

Thanks to the incredible 
efforts of the Piacentini & Son 
community, these funds will 
support the establishment of 
a metastatic nurse to assist 
regional breast cancer patients 
with terminal diagnoses. 
Additionally, the funds will help 
purchase a chemotherapy 
cooling cap and a SOZO machine 
to address lymphedema issues.

Alison says that they felt  
inspired to give after 
experiencing firsthand the 
amazing care at St John of God 
Bunbury Hospital. 

“Unfortunately, many of our 
employees have personally 
experienced firsthand or been 
witness to the insidious disease 
of breast cancer and its impact on 
loved ones,” said Alison Piacentini.   

“We felt inspired to support cancer 
care at SJG Bunbury because we 
believe in supporting organisations 
in the regions primarily where we 
provide employment to allow for 
care and treatment in familiar 
surrounds, whilst remaining close 
to family and loved ones during 
this difficult time.”

Our sincere thanks to 
the entire Piacentini 
& Son team for 
their generosity 
and dedication to 
supporting the South 
West community. 

Pictured: St John of God Bunbury Hospital caregivers and Piacentini & Son staff posing with the ‘Pink Panther’ 

Please visit  
www.sjogfoundation.org.au/hope 
to donate to the Gifts of Hope 
program for cancer patients. 
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Thanks to a generous donation 
from our partners at Maxxia, 15 
outstanding nursing caregivers at 
St John of God Subiaco Hospital 
have received scholarships to 
undertake postgraduate studies. 

Maxxia’s support will mean these 
caregivers have the opportunity 
to study and develop their 
skills across a range of health 
disciplines including Oncology, 
Critical Care Management, and 
Psychology, which will help the 
hospital to meet the growing 
demand for health care in the 
community.

The scholarships were further 
supported through a partnership 
between St John of God Health 
Care and the University of 
Tasmania that was established 
in 2023, which offers caregivers 
access to high-quality, flexible 
post-graduate courses to support 
their career progression and 
development at a subsidised 
cost, ​in a wide range of Nursing 
and Midwifery specialisations. 

Vanessa Tran, the Director of 
Nursing at St John of God Subiaco 

Hospital, said the scholarships 
will benefit not only caregivers, 
but patients in hospital as well. 

“Patients currently benefit from our 
excellent nursing care. Having our 
nursing caregivers continue their 
education journey and complete 
postgraduate studies allows them 
to gain additional knowledge and 
skills to apply advanced practice to 
patient care,” Vanessa said. 

“Our frontline nursing caregivers 
are so keen and motivated to 
increase their knowledge through 
postgraduate studies and some 
have the financial ability to support 
their studies, but the majority do 
not have this luxury. Scholarships 
will greatly support our frontline 
nurses who deliver care every day 
to become even better nurses 
through ongoing postgraduate 
studies.” 

Scholarship recipient and Nurse 
Unit Manager, Louise Haliday, said 
she hopes that the strategies 
and skills she learns through 
further study will enable her to 
better support her team and the 
patients they care for.  

“I hope that this will give me 
a much better insight and 
understanding into the way 
my team operates within the 
organisation, and strategies and 
skills that I can incorporate into 
my everyday leadership that will 
support, empower and assist them 
as individuals and as a team. This 
in turn will have a positive impact 
on the caregivers and patients,” 
Louise said. 

Louise also expressed her 
heartfelt thanks to Maxxia for 
making further studies more 
accessible for caregivers. 

“Thank you, the opportunity 
to study can come at a large 
price, and by receiving the 
funds that have been very 
generously donated, I have been 
able to further my professional 
development and education which 
will benefit all those who I have 
contact with.”

Congratulations to all of  
the scholarship recipients, 
and thank you to Maxxia  
for this wonderful gift! 

Supporting our nurses to provide exceptional care 
Donation from generous partners to enable further education for Subiaco nurses

Pictured: St John of God Subiaco Hospital caregivers and scholarship recipients,  
with Rick Sherlock, Maxxia General Manager (far left)
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How one family gave the most special gift 
for our littlest patients

Baby Eleanor was born six 
weeks premature at St John of 
God Geelong Hospital in 2021, 
and spent over twenty days 
in the hospital’s Special Care 
Nursery. 

Eleanor experienced respiratory 
distress syndrome and needed 
a specialised procedure that 
required equipment that was 
unavailable in Geelong at the 
time, meaning she had to travel 
all the way to Melbourne at only 
a couple of weeks old. If Eleanor 
could have had this procedure 
in Geelong, it would have meant 
that she could stay close to  
her family. 

This distressing and difficult 
experience deeply affected 
Eleanor’s parents and extended 
family. Inspired by this, her 
mother, Caitlyn Jolly, decided to 
give back by helping other local 
families access vital care closer 
to home. Caitlyn dedicated 
herself to fundraising in support 
of St John of God Geelong 
Hospital, to enable the purchase 
the of new video laryngoscope 
equipment. 

“My hope is that it will help fewer 
parents be separated from their 
precious babies when a little extra 
care is needed,” Caitlyn said.

“I’m so grateful to everyone who 
has shown their support; it really 
means the world to me.” 

Caitlyn created an online 
fundraising page, ‘Eleanor’s Gift’, 
to encourage her friends, family 
and local businesses to give in 
support of the new equipment 
– and donations began to pour 
in. She also organised a silent 
auction featuring beautiful 
hampers, thanks to the support 
of many local businesses 
across Geelong. The hampers 
included wine, baby gifts, and 
wellness and beauty products. 

After nearly two years of 
fundraising, Caitlyn reached 
her goal and the hospital was 
able to purchase the vital video 
laryngoscope equipment for the 
Special Care Nursery. 

To celebrate, the hospital 
community came together for 
an afternoon tea event, where 
Caitlyn, her husband, and their 
families gathered. 

Dr Kym Anderson, one of the 
doctors who uses the new 
equipment, also explained its 
benefits and the significant 
impact it will have for the 
hospital’s littlest patients. 

On behalf of St John of God 
Geelong Hospital caregivers 
and patients, and especially 
newborn babies and their 
families in the Special Care 
Nursery, our sincerest thanks to 
Caitlyn, her family and the local 
community for this incredible 
show of support. Thanks to 
Caitlyn’s dedication, Geelong 
families will be able to access 
the best care close to home for 
many years to come. 

Caitlyn’s 
inspiring story

 Pictured: Caitlyn Jolly, her husband 
Aaron, and their baby Eleanor

 Pictured (R-L): Aaron and Caitlyn Jolly, Dr Kym Anderson, and  
    St John of God Geelong Hospital CEO Stephen Roberts
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Thank you, 
Telethon!

St John of God Foundation is thrilled to be a 
Channel 7 Telethon Trust (Telethon) beneficiary 
once again in 2024. Telethon funding means 
that state-of-the-art maternity and paediatric 
equipment will be available in WA to help provide 
the very best care for vulnerable babies and their 
families. This includes:

	 Three new Neonatal Ventilators for  
St John of God Subiaco and Midland Hospitals, 
to provide vital, temporary ventilation whilst 
transporting newborn babies with critical or life 
threatening conditions. 

	 Seven Panda Warmers with ResusView for 
Special Care Nurseries at St John of God 
Murdoch and Subiaco Hospitals, keeping 
babies warm, safe and comfortable while  
in hospital. 

	 Three baby CPR Mannequin sets for  
St John of God Murdoch, Midland and Subiaco 
Hospitals, helping to prepare caregivers for 
emergency situations.

	 An Accuvein Finder for St John of God Midland 
Hospital, to help caregivers find veins as 
quickly and safely as possible, reducing 
anxiety and distress in young patients. 

	 An Airvo Respiratory Device for  
St John of God Murdoch Hospital 

Dr Noel Friesen, Head of Department, Paediatric 
Medicine – St John of God Midland Hospital, said 
the new equipment will have a multitude of 
benefits for patients in the local community. 

“We will be able to train our doctors with cutting 
edge equipment to maximise outcomes during 
neonatal resuscitation, provide ventilation to babies 
born prematurely which will protect their lungs, and to 
support infants, toddlers, and preschool children who 
have respiratory infections with a piece of equipment 
that now makes transportation easier while their 
breathing is supported,” Dr Friesen said. 

 
Dr Friesen also expressed his thanks to Telethon 
for helping to make this possible. 

“A very sincere expression of thanks as this 
equipment will really help us continue providing 
high quality care when it comes to resuscitation 
of neonates and in their post-resuscitation care. 
Additionally, some of the other items of equipment 
will have a big impact on our ability to manage 
paediatric respiratory infections, our most common 
reason for admission, when those patients 
deteriorate. What I’m most grateful for is that we 
can give the people of this area, many of whom are 
disadvantaged, the highest quality of health care.”

In the past year, Telethon has also supported  
St John of God Murdoch Hospital with the provision 
of a baby ventilator for the Special Care Nursery, 
as well as providing a fetal monitoring machine at  
St John of God Subiaco Hospital.

“We are incredibly proud to partner with Telethon 
again this year, and are grateful for their ongoing 
commitment to WA families,” said St John of God 
Foundation CEO Bianca Pietralla.

Thank you, Telethon, for your ongoing support for 
families in our WA hospitals!

Exceptional care for vulnerable 
babies and their families across WA, 
thanks to Telethon

  Pictured: St John of God Foundation caregivers  
      with Channel 7 mascot and Perth icon, Fat Cat

Pictured: Maternity Nurse Unit Manager Joan Cunningham 
demonstrates the new fetal telemetry device
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Your community cares 
Beanies for babies – by Tess
New babies born at St John of God Geelong Hospital 
have been gifted some beautiful, colourful, hand-knitted 
beanies – thanks to a very kind community member.

Tess McKay, from Corio in Victoria, turned to knitting 
when she found herself with some extra time on her 
hands last year. 

“I was unwell last year and unable to work, spending a lot of time stuck at home on couch – I felt like I wanted to 
contribute in some way. I thought if I don’t do something, I’ll be so bored,” Tess said. 

Tess found herself knitting tiny baby beanies, and decided to donate them to families in St John of God 
Geelong Hospital’s Special Care Nursery after a conversation with a caregiver. 

“It’s just good to know something that helped me so much will help other people too. I’m not a mum myself  
(I have my dog) but I know that little newborns - even when not premature or sick - are so tiny and fragile.  
If I can contribute in any way, then why not?”  Tess said. 

“The beanies are made with love and care – I’m not the best knitter, but I hope they’re just a little something to 
brighten someone’s day and bring comfort.” 

St John of God Foundation caregiver Rachel Bruechle was particularly moved by Tess’s kindness.  
“I had the privilege of speaking to Tess when she first got in contact about her knitting, and then when I saw 
the photos of the hospital caregivers holding the beanies… I realised how special a gift this truly was. What a 
wonderful person she is to be thinking of others and making these beautiful gifts for families in the region.”  

How Eleanor rallied her community for a cause
When Eleanor Roderick commenced treatment for Chronic Lymphatic Leukaemia at St John of God Murdoch 
Hospital Cancer Centre in July 2022, she was terrified of what lay ahead. During her treatment, a journey 
that continued until the end of August 2023, Eleanor was uplifted by the compassion, respect and support 
of St John of God Murdoch Hospital Cancer Centre caregivers – so much so, she now calls them her ‘angels 
who illuminated the light of hope’. 

“The support provided to me by the St John of God Murdoch Hospital Cancer Centre staff, who bring their hearts 
and souls to work each day, resonates deep in my heart. They unconditionally accompanied me on my journey, 
creating a safe space for me to find inner strength, hope, and courage,” said Eleanor. 

Upon completing treatment, Eleanor decided 
she wanted to show her gratitude. So she 
reached out to her community – friends, family 
and colleagues, locally in Perth and overseas 
– and asked them to donate in honour of the 
caregivers she had come to know so well.

Eleanor’s efforts, and the kindness of her 
community, raised over $2,587 in total, which  
will go towards supporting caregivers to 
continue to make a difference to the lives of 
people diagnosed with a life-limiting illness.
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Vroom vroom! 
Thanks to a very generous donor, St John of God Geelong Hospital has  
recently received a very snazzy remote control car for young patients –  
it even has custom ‘SJG’ number plates! 

For many children, undergoing surgery can be a very scary and distressing 
experience. One creative way that hospitals can help kids to feel more calm  
and comfortable is by allowing them to ‘drive’ themselves into surgery -  
like little Freddie, pictured here taking the car for its very first test drive. 

This new car will help to bring smiles to our littlest patients and ease their  
anxiety while in hospital.

Running for a Reason!
The 2024 ‘HBF Run for a Reason’ event 
brought together 422 of our dedicated 
caregivers, a new record for St John of God 
Health Care.

Many caregivers and members of our 
community also chose St John of God 
Foundation as their charity of choice this 
year, and together raised over $1,400 for 
community mental health services in WA – 
thank you to all caregivers who took part in 
this iconic event! 

Young entrepreneurs choose to give back 
Year 6 Students at St Joseph’s School in Moora, WA recently 
held their Market Day, where students were challenged to create 
a small business that sold a food product and made a profit. 
Students had to research what our consumers wanted and  
make the item that most students voted for.

Karu Van Wyk, Tenjah Narrier, Madyx Wilkie and Genevieve Smith 
created a successful small business, ‘Pizza Peeps’, which was 
very popular with their peers! (Editor’s note: Excellent alliteration 
there!) With the profits from their pizza business, they decided  
to make a donation to St John of God Foundation. 

“We chose you as our charity to donate to because you guys have 
created an amazing health care and education service. We hope 
that this donation will keep your services running for a long time. 
We are from a Catholic primary school, and we chose your Catholic 
foundation because it was our favourite and you stand for everything 
we learn about at our school,” they said. 

A big Foundation thank you to Karu, Tenjah, Madyx and Genevieve 
(a.k.a. Pizza Peeps) for their amazing efforts and generosity! 
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The Stan Perron Charitable 
Foundation has partnered with 
St John of God Midland Hospital 
and East Metropolitan Health 
Service to revamp and revitalise 
a crucial service delivering 
culturally appropriate perinatal 
care to Aboriginal mothers and 
newborns.

Moort Boodjari Mia, which 
translates to ‘Family Pregnancy 
House’ in Noongar language, is a 
service that provides education 
and support for pregnancy, 
health and parenting to reduce 
social and individual risk factors 
that can affect the health of 
mothers and children. 

Supported by Aboriginal 
caregivers working alongside 
professional midwives, the 
service prioritises family 
involvement and the role of 
grandmothers and aunties in 
providing a positive environment 
for a child’s upbringing.

St John of God Midland Public 
Hospital’s Aboriginal Maternity 
Group Coordinator Jodee 
Hollingsworth, who is also a 
clinical midwife, said that Moort 
Boodjari Mia has been actively 
working with women and families 
to provide education surrounding 
healthy pregnancies.

“We have seen a rise in the 
average gestation at delivery 
to 38.8 weeks and the average 
birthweight has risen to 3401.6g in 
the second quarter of 2023. This is 
well above the national average of 
37.2 weeks and 3265g, confirming 
we are on target to meet the 
National Closing the Gap targets,” 
she said.

Thanks to the generous support 
of the Stan Perron Charitable 
Foundation, Moort Boodjari 
Mia will receive vital upgrades, 
including the creation of a 
culturally appropriate waiting 
room, an educational area, and  
a clinical treatment space. 

Generous donor 
support boosts vital 
community service
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This funding will also enable the 
hospital to reach out to the local 
community, building relationships 
to further improve the health and 
wellbeing of Aboriginal families in  
the local area.

Hannah Weir, Associate Director 
of Philanthropy at St John of God 
Foundation, said the generous 
support from Stan Perron Charitable 
Foundation would help to improve 
outcomes for children and families  
for many years to come.

“We are truly grateful 
to the Stan Perron 
Charitable Foundation 
for their compassion  
and ongoing 
commitment to 
ensuring better  
health outcomes for 
our communities.”

Hannah Weir,  
Associate Director of Philanthropy 
St John of God Foundation

The Stan Perron Charitable 
Foundation also generously 
provided funding for several 
pieces of vital equipment in 
St John of God Health Care 
Hospitals across WA  
in 2023, helping to bring the 
very best care to vulnerable 
babies and children.
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We are honoured to share the 
story of Lois Batten, a grateful 
patient who left a generous 
legacy gift to support the 
caregivers, patients, and 
families at St John of God 
Warrnambool Hospital, as well 
as the wider community.

Lois, originally from Adelaide, 
faced many challenges in her 
life. In 1980, a serious motor 
vehicle accident left her in 
a coma for several months, 
with a poor prognosis. When 
she awoke, she had severe 
injuries and reduced mobility, 
making her fully dependent on 
supported care — first from her 
devoted parents, and later from 
professional care homes.

Throughout her life, Lois 
also experienced the 
compassionate care provided 
by St John of God Warrnambool 
Hospital. In gratitude for this 
support, she decided to leave a 
special gift in her Will. 

Lois’ legacy gift will fund 
essential upgrades at the 
hospital, including new surgical 
equipment, a chemotherapy 
treatment chair, and gym 
equipment to aid in patient 
recovery from illness and 
surgery. These improvements 
will enhance the already 
excellent care provided and 
benefit the health of the entire 
community.

“It is truly inspiring that Lois, 
despite her many hardships, 
still chose to give back to her 
community and leave a lasting 
legacy,” says Preema Wong, 
Director of Philanthropy at  
St John of God Foundation. 

“When planning our Wills, we can 
all consider the impact of our 
legacy. No matter the size of the 
gift, it can make a difference and 
help shape the future of health 
care and the lives of patients.” 

Lois’ generosity will be felt for 
years to come, and her story 
is a powerful reminder of the 
enduring impact one person 
can have on the lives of many.

A remarkable 
legacy for 
patients and 
their families

Leaving a legacy gift  
in your Will can  
help St John of God  
Health Care meet  
the growing needs  
of patients in  
our communities. 

By choosing an area of 
support that’s meaningful  
to you, you can help to 
ensure the very best health 
care is available for people  
in their time of greatest need, 
now and into the future.

We welcome you to  
contact Preema on  
0427 526 899 or email  
Preema.Wong@sjog.org.au  
for a confidential discussion 
on how leaving a gift in  
your Will can create a  
lasting legacy.
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Celebrating 30 years of  
life-changing outcomes
In June, we celebrated St John of God Foundation’s 30 year anniversary, and three decades of 
your incredible support helping to improve health outcomes for the communities we serve. 

It was an opportunity for our team to come together, reflect and celebrate the impact of our 
incredible donors – that’s you! – and the impact of your generosity on frontline caregivers, 
patients and clients, and the community as a whole.

CEO Bianca Pietralla reflects on the 
Foundation’s 30th anniversary and the 
power of philanthropy to transform health 
care in the July 8 edition of Business News

Celebrating our history and donor impact in the Catholic 
Record - June 2024

St John of God Foundation caregivers and Foundation Board Chair 
Tony Howarth AO gather to celebrate the 30th anniversary milestone

Our ‘birthday cake’! 

St John of God Foundation Board Chair Tony Howarth AO 
and CEO Bianca Pietralla cut the cake

30th birthday decorations 
at our Perth office
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Together, we can change lives

Scan here or visit our website to donate today:  
www.sjogfoundation.org.au/donate

If you would like to know more about how leaving 
a gift in your Will can create a life-changing health 
care legacy for future generations, please contact 
Preema Wong for a confidential discussion:

Preema Wong  
T: 0427 526 899  
E: Preema.Wong@sjog.org.au

Hope is 
in your 
hands


